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early access, early CPR, early defibrillation, early advanced care is vital in saving lives. 
I find it hard to see how the proposed Fire Service Reform is going to affect volunteers in what they are 
already doing. A number of volunteers join because they want to provide a service to the community, they 
would like to be helping where they can to protect life and property. I can not see how the proposed changes 
will affect volunteers from doing what they already do. They can still attend fire calls as they have been, and 
support the fire fighters who will have been first on scene. An enhanced response with quicker turnouts is 
better for everyone.  
I have heard talk from some people in the community that there will be a reduction in surge capacity if there 
is to be Fire Service reform. I feel that it will actually be the opposite. If there are full-time firefighters in the 
area, they will be able to attend the smaller emergency calls (eg false alarms, minor car accidents etc), 
which I am sure a number of volunteers find it difficult to explain to employers/families that they needed to 
attend on a regular basis. Instead, employers and families will see that when there is a major emergency, 
like in our summer time, there is more need for the volunteers attendance and may be more willing to let 
them go, as they wont be getting tied up at all of the other firecalls on a regular basis.  
I feel this Fire Service Reform will be of benefit to all of Victoria, with enhanced and quicker responses to 
an expanding/growing population. There is a real need for change. 
Thank you  
Matthew Castles 
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